STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 JULY 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, Trish Giles,
Kate Windle-Carter
County Cllr Hudspeth, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	7

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
A few members of the public were in attendance to discuss the Horse Chestnut Tree in Woodway (Point 9a on the agenda).
1051
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Gardner, Cllr Knight and Cllr Taugwalder-Hill

Cllr Dyer announced that Cllr Gardner had handed in her resignation due to poor health.
1052
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1053
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15 June 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton (Vice Chair, who took that meeting in Cllr Dyer’s absence).

Matters arising

None
1054
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

In addition to their reports, both councillors echoed the need for additional savings due to a challenging year ahead with the budget.

1055
Community Bus Schemes – presented by Emily Lewis, ORCC (Oxfordshire Rural Community Council) and Travel Survey Feedback

Emily Lewis provided information on the two different community bus schemes that can be set up and run by a community group.  The Section 19 scheme is demand responsive, so includes pre-arranged, paid travel.  The minibus cannot act as a scheduled bus service or pick up members of the general public (off the street).  The Section 22 scheme can carry the general public, can offer a fixed route and can act as a hop-on hop-off service.  
Emily confirmed that there are currently 14 community mini bus schemes running in Oxfordshire, of which 4 are run by volunteers.  Another option is for communities/PC’s to pull together and subsidise their own route.  There is funding available (a one off payment) to help start these schemes.

Chris Puttick (a member of the public) shared his idea for an alternative to the community bus schemes.  He had looked at costs associated with running a bus company, using electric buses.  A company in China was willing to give a bus to break into the UK market.  The bus is cheap to run and has a round trip of 200k, with a 1 hour charge time.  2 people using the bus would make it viable: however, operation costs at the start still need to be investigated.  Mr Puttick suggested opening the scheme up to other nearby villages such as Wootton, Glympton, Sandford and Duns Tew.  
A member of the public, who is a regular bus user, asked Mr Puttick if bus pass users would still be able to use their passes.  Mr Puttick said they would.

A member of the public asked Emily Lewis how long a service normally takes to get up and running.  She confirmed around two years.
1056
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Speeding traffic (North Street/South Street)



Discussions were had about installing Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) on the B4030 to 

help reduce speeding traffic through the village.


RESOLVED



THAT, a SID would be installed along the B4030 opposite Westcote Barton Church 

where there is already power points available and another installed along North 

Street, down the hill passed the entrance to Fleming Drive, near the bus stop and 

garage.  





South Street – The clerk had contacted Oxfordshire County Council about the 


possibility of reducing the speed limit to 20mph.  They had come back saying that 

a proposal to lower the limit would unlikely to be judged as appropriate unless 


traffic calming measures were introduced.  They also require a speed survey to be 

carried out to check on current speeds, at a cost of £100 plus VAT.  If the assessment 

confirmed a change in limit and it complies with the national guidance on setting 

speed limits, then the process for changing a speed limit is fairly straightforward.  

However, there is no funding available to take forward speed limit proposals and so 

this would need to be funded by the parish council.  OCC are unable to give a 


reliable cost estimate at this stage but administrative costs would likely to be 


around 
£2,000 and then there is the signing and traffic calming costs on top.


RESOLVED



THAT, a speed survey would be carried out to check current traffic speeds.  This 

was proposed by Cllr Giles and seconded by Cllr Hinton.   
· 
Tree maintenance - Trees adjacent to 18 Dorn Close


The PC agreed to get the tree surgeon to have a look at the trees.
· Donation request - Little Tiddlers Summer Outing



A donation request towards the ‘Little Tiddlers’ Summer Outing to Cotswold Farm 
Park had been received.



RESOLVED

THAT, a donation of £150 would be given.  This was proposed by Cllr Giles and 
seconded by Cllr Hinton
1057
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Youth shelter maintenance


The roof of the shelter is leaking and it is need of repainting.  The clerk to seek 


quotes
for the work.


(b)
Traffic mirror at the junction of Duns Tew Road and B4030



The clerk to pursue finding a contractor to complete repair work to the post and 

provide quotes.
1058 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1059
Reports


(a)
Highways, pavements and verges





- Horse Chestnut Tree, Woodway





Two members of the public were in attendance to discuss the problematic tree and 

what steps could be taken to resolve or at least ease the issue.  Discussions included 

the PC agreeing to get a quote for the work on the tree to be carried out and 


applying for planning with WODC. Mrs Smith agreed to forward all evidence she had 

received in connection with the tree and the damaged that it had caused to her 


property to help with the case. 




The clerk did confirm that she had spoken to the PC insurance company and they 

had confirmed that if the PC pay for the work to be carried on the tree, they would 

become liable for it.  


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Giles would liaise with WODC about the work and planning application 
and obtain a quote.  Once a cost had been agreed, it was proposed that it would 
be split across all parties concerned and the PC. 

- Village walkabout with OCC 

Matt Timms had confirmed that he would no longer be carrying out any parish 
walkabouts.  However, the PC discussed continuing with them without Mr Timms to 
allow any issues to be highlighted and reported back to OCC.

-  Blocked ditch opposite school playing field



Work on the blocked ditch had been completed. 

 


(b)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton confirmed that the building work had started on the club and that the 
bike track was being fully utilised.

1060
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- Conversion of Barns at Holliers Farm to provide three new dwellings and an annexe to 
existing farmhouse, plus two new dwellings and a new farm access to adjacent agricultural 
land.



It was agreed that the PC would support the application.
1061
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda July 2015)

ii) Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 20 July 2015 




Grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services = £295.00



Fitting costs associated to defibrillator at S&SC, J Harris = £75.00



Bus survey distribution costs, R Henderson = £17.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.


Discussions were had about the installation of the bollard on the verge outside 27 North 
Street. 

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would fund the installation of the bollard.
1062
To receive items for next agenda

Litter blitz – to be placed on the February 2016 agenda


Walkabout


1063
AOB 


The clerk to speak to James Wright at OCC about the feasibility of putting white lines on the 
exit from Mill Lane onto North Street to prevent cars parking and obstructing vision. 

1064
Date and location of next meeting 



The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 21 September 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, 
Middle 
Barton, at 8pm.  
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  Signed .............................................


